The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.

Board Meeting of April 21, 2009

The meeting was called to order by President Stan Richards at 10:45 a.m. 

Present:  Board Members: Stan Richards, Bob Rosenbaum, Todd Dempsey, Ed Shahin, Bob Frank

Missing:  Bob Hahne, Club liaison Glenn Yarborough (non-voting)

Guests:  Lois Wilson, Club President; and Bill Stell

The minutes of the Board meeting of January 27, 2009 were approved. 

The Foundation Treasurer Bob Frank presented a financial report as of March 31, 2009. Our Balance Sheet as of March 31, 2009 shows total liabilities and equity of $171,783.67.

A lengthy discussion ensured concerning the interface between the MCRF and the McLean Rotary Club board.  In the absence of any agreement on the subject the matter was tabled until the next meeting of the MCRF Board.

The following actions were approved:

· Establishment of a Designated Fund for the MicheLo Project.

· Resolution authorizing the Treasurer and President to sign checks and modify our investment accounts

· Approval of $500 to be allocated to the McLean/Falls Church Children’s Center request

· Approval of up to $1,500 to be allocated to the Pimmit Hills Scholarship program 
At the McLean Rotary Club Meeting immediately following this meeting Stan Richards was presented with a check in the amount of $577.50 by Vance Zavela to be provided in addition to the $1,500 funding of scholarships for Pimmit Hills High School.

The following contributions have been received from club members this calendar year:

Martha Childs –    $1,000 for Dan Nastoff Fellowship

Ann Vandemark - $500 for Dan Nastoff Fellowship

Bob Rosenbaum - $300 for the endowment, $350 for Dan Nastoff Fellowship

Bill Stell - $500 for Dan Nastoff Fellowship

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:03 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ed Shahin

Ed Shahin, Secretary 

